Supporters of St Margaret’s Church, Margaretting

2016 Annual General Meeting
Minutes of the first Annual General Meeting of the Supporters of St Margaret’s Church held on 19th October 2016 in the Chelmer Room at Margaretting Village Hall commencing 7:30pm
Attendees:  14 members.
Executive Committee Members - David Frost, Revd Celia Parkes, Penny Savill (secretary), Michael Scott (chairman) and Harold Taylor (treasurer).

Members - Liz Lawrence, Susan and Bev Keeble, Margaret Boxall, Patricia Taylor, Jennie Scott, Angela Smith, Don and June Moore.
Apologies were received from Valerie Frost, Anthony Smith, Petra and Peter Trick
1.  CHAIRMAN’S WELCOME
The chairman, Michael Scott, opened the meeting by welcoming all persons present to the first Annual General Meeting of the Supporters of St Margaret’s Church.  

2.  CHAIRMAN’S ANNUAL REPORT
The chairman introduced his report by commenting on the initial work of the committee - consensus on objectives and establishing working links with the PCC.  Issues highlighted by his report included the constructive support received from Archdeacon Elizabeth Snowden; fund raising events; church repairs and maintenance undertaken by committee members; continued use of the church car parking area; outstanding church repairs and the volunteers who had offered to help.

Thanks were expressed to all the members of the committee for their work and continued support.  

A copy of the chairman’s report is attached to these minutes.

Revd Celia thanked the chairman for clearing the vestry and for retrieving old church records from the various storage places.  The records are now stored in one place ready for sorting before being sent to the Essex Records Office.  Revd Celia also thanked members of the flower team for the stunning autumn floral arrangements for the harvest thanksgiving service and their continued commitment to provide flowers for special celebratory services.  
3   TREASURER’S FINANCIAL REPORT
The treasurer, Harold Taylor, informed the meeting that a bank account in the name of ‘Supporters of St Margaret’s Church’ had been opened with Barclays Bank, Billericay.  Funds in the account totalled £2,480 comprising £1,365 (donations and membership fees) and £1,115 (fund raising events).  The three fund raising events held in the church were:
Arts Roundabout - 28/02/2016
£500

Jazz-Soul - 30/04/2016

£195

FIDS - 16/07/2016


£420

In addition members of the executive committee ran a stall at the Village Fun Day in July and sold St Margaret’s church tea towels and notelets on behalf of the PCC.  
The chairman thanked the treasurer for his work during the year.
5.  RENEWAL OF ANNUAL MEMBERSHIP
The total number of paid up members as at 1st October 2016 was fifty two.   The annual subscription for 2015/2016 was £10 per person.  The meeting agreed not to change the subscription rates for 2017.
The meeting also agreed a letter from the chairman, outlining the priority repairs identified in the Quinquennial Inspection 2012, is to be sent to all members with the membership renewal request forms as soon as practicable.

6.  EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEMBERSHIP
The chairman informed the meeting that under Clause 8 of the Constitution, adopted at the Supporters of St Margaret’s Church’s foundation meting on 11th November 2014, members of the Executive Committee are required to retire at the AGM but may stand for re-election.  Clause 8 also states any member may stand for election to the Executive Committee

The chairman also informed the meeting that the existing committee members - David Frost, Revd Celia Parkes, Penny Savill, Michael Scott and Harold Taylor - were willing to stand for re-election.   In view of the above and there being no other nominations for election to the committee, the chairman suggested the existing committee members be formally re-elected on bloc.  This was agreed unanimously by the meeting.

7.  FUND RAISING ACTIVITIES – 2017
Ideas explored included a flower festival, music concerts and contacting local youth choirs.  The meeting noted that the FIDS were no longer an option as the choir had disbanded immediately after its performance in July.   Members were invited to share contacts.  Names put forward included Sandon and Brentwood School and Cantate. 
8.  CHURCH YARD – GROUND MAINTENANCE
Committee member, David Frost, summarised the ongoing maintenance tasks required to keep the area attractive.  These included weeding the flower beds, trimming the boundary hedges and regular grass cutting.  Concerns were expressed that although the PCC pays for the grass cutting but nobody monitors the grass cutting.  

The committee is now looking at re-doing the gravel path to and around the building, installing a drain in front of the porch to stop it from flooding and putting up fencing to contain the compost with a sign asking people to take non-compostable material home.  Some of these tasks will be carried out by a working party of volunteers.  
9.  CHURCH BUILDING – PRIORITY REPAIRS
David Frost explained the main priority is to solve the damp and guttering problems identified in the Quinqennial Inspection 2012.  Bakers of Danbury will submit a revised quotation as some of the work required to make good a broken drain had been completed.  David also explained why some of the identified repairs required a ‘church faculty’ – approval from the Diocesan Advisory Committee.  Other repairs which were not identified in the inspection include replacing some missing tiles from the roof and broken glass in the belfry window.  Angela Smith recommended a local patchwork roofer for this work.  
Revd Celia confirmed the PCC is committed to work with the Supporters Group.  £5.000 from the church fabric fund will be available to spend on priority repairs this year and David has been invited to attend the next PCC meeting in an advisory capacity.   
10. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
Working Party – the meeting agreed more volunteers are needed. 
Church Porch - the historical value and significance of the porch were discussed.     
The timbers have been treated recently with a wood preservative.  
11. ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 2017
Wednesday, 18th October 2017 at 7:30pm in the church.
Offers of transport to the church will be published with the Notice for the AGM 2017.
There being no further business the meeting closed at 8:45pm.
